## HOPKINS CHAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH ORDER OF WORSHIP Pastor Earl Roach March 23, 2025

Announcements

Prayer

Call to Worship

"To God Be the Glory" #4

"He Leadeth Me" #52

Missionary Focus/Intercessory Prayer

Gerald English

**Special Music** 

"Your Grace Still Amazes Me"

Jennifer Miranda, Sign Language

Message

**Keith Hocutt** 

**Hymn of Invitation** 

"Sweet Hour of Prayer" #445

**Benediction** 

At the end of the service today, members of our Deacon Body will be at the front of the platform should you desire prayer & counsel.

\*\* In order to enhance your worship service with us today, we ask that all mobile devices be set to quiet or vibrate.

Please place any tithe/offering envelopes in the black box located in the foyer and/or office door entrance.

If you are a first-time guest, we want to offer you a warm **Welcome to Hopkins Chapel Baptist Church**. Thank you for joining us this Lord's Day. We hope you find your worship with us to be spiritually uplifting. Please fill out the "Welcome" card on the back of the pew in front of you. Hand your card to one of our ushers or the pastor. That is your gift to us. Please see one of our ushers for our "**Welcome Packet**" which contains information on the missions and ministries of our church. Again, thank you for gracing our service with your presence today.

- AWANA March Madness Night is on Wednesday, March 26. Wear your favorite team's colors or team jersey.
- Young Adult Game Night is on Friday, March 28th at 6:00 p.m.
- Communion is next Sunday, March 30th.
- Financial Statement for February is available on all the entrance tables.

Please welcome back home Keith & Joelle Hocutt, missionaries to Ecuador, to Hopkins Chapel this Sunday. They will both be sharing with us today. We will be receiving a Love Offering for the Hocutt's work in Ecuador at the conclusion of today's worship.

Pastor Earl & Kathy will be on vacation this week. In the event of an emergency, please contact Deacon Chairman Abel Miranda at 919.527.9224, or call the Church Office at 919.269.7003. Brother Bill Ausley will be leading our Mid-Week Service this Wednesday.

The Church Council has asked the following to serve as a Special Committee for Land Use & Management of the new property. The committee members are: Woody Brannan, Chairman; Nelson Pearce, Tim Perry, Milton Bryant, and Gina Bryant. Their scope of responsibilities as defined by the Church Council will be as follows:

This Committee shall research statues and requirements related to land use by the church body and community at large, then recommend and implement, as needed, applicable policies to govern land use and management. The scope of their work will include, but not be limited to, land tax status, rentals, liability management, insurance, general use, development maintenance and security. They will also work with standing committees as needed to form and implement policies concerning land use. These policies will be approved by the Church Council and taken to the congregation as deemed necessary.

Our next **Pop-Up Food Event** is scheduled for Thursday, **April 3rd** from 10:00–12:00 noon or until the food runs out. The volunteer signup sheet is located on the board in the hallway behind the sanctuary.

Information as to the place, date & time for the next Disaster Relief Training in our area can be found on the table next to the church office. There are a number of ministry opportunities from which to choose. If you have any questions, see Ted Dugue.

iChoose is in need of Spanish Translators at both the Clayton and Knightdale centers! If you would like to volunteer, please email director@ichoose.me to request a volunteer application.

Center Needs – Diapers sizes 3,4 & 5; Wipes, sensitive baby wash & shampoo; Baby Wash Clothes; Baby Towels; Diaper Cream; Diaper Bags (Backpack Style); Long Sleeve Sleepers: 12 to 24 months; Winter Baby Clothes: 18 to 24 months. Use this link for easy donating: https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/3DF9UQQAAGWL5?ref\_= wl\_share and have baby needs sent directly to iChoose! Every Monday morning at 9:00 a.m., we have a season of prayer to intercede for the church, its leaders, teachers, and outreach activities. Please come and join us as often as your schedule will allow.

March 2025 Ushers:

Charles Blackley, Mike Nessell

& Tony Perry

Nursery Schedule Today:

Kayelynn Grindstaff & Deborah Mitchell

March 30, 2025:

Janet Pearce & Susan Pierce

Weekly Need for 2024/2025 budget

\$5,959.00

Offering March 16, 2025

\$4,592.00

YTD - (Shortage)

(\$6,262.65)

